
 
  

 The Newman Catholic Collegiate 
                                                            

St. John the Evangelist Catholic Academy 
“Lord be thy word my rule.” 

Principal:  Mrs H. Rigby BSc(Hons), PGCE, NPQH 

Gloucester Road, Kidsgrove, Stoke-on-Trent ST7 1EL 
Telephone:   01782 367267 

Email:   office@stjohnskidsgrove.org.uk  

 

19th July 2023 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Year 3 – School dinners 
 
Children moving up to Year 3 are no longer eligible for Universal free meals, in September 
school dinners will need to be paid for, unless you qualify for Free School Meals (FSM).   
 
The cost of the school dinner is £3.10 
 
School dinners need to paid for in advance, so please ensure your child’s Scopay account is in 
credit.   
 
Parents/Carers who currently receive the following benefits should be eligible for Free School Meals: 
Income Support 
Income based Job Seekers Allowance 
Universal Credit 
Income related Employment and Support Allowance 
Support under the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
Eligibility for Child Tax Credit but NOT Working Tax Credit, and if the household income is not 
more than £16,190 
Please be aware that any households where one or more parent receives working tax credits will not be 
eligible for Free School Meals. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs S Walklet 
Academy Manager 
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